Template for hazardous Albizia on owned property

[DATE]

Dear [RECIPIENT],
I am reaching out to you in regards to a property you own on [ADDRESS], TMK No. __________ in [SUBDIVISION] on the Big Island of Hawaii.
[bookmark: _GoBack]I/We are concerned about a specific hazardous tree(s) growing on your property that is posing a threat to (provide specific description of the structure). Pictures of the tree and structure are enclosed.
You may or not be aware of the threat posed by this invasive tree, but Falcataria moluccana or albizia is one of the fastest growing trees in the world. The wood is very brittle and branches break off easily, causing severe property damage, loss of electric power, and even car accidents. For more information, please refer to the Big Island Invasive Species Committee website (www.biisc.org/albizia) where you can find more information about this highly invasive nuisance tree. 
Our community is working together to address the threat of this tree and prevent a reoccurrence of the kind of devastation we faced in the aftermath of Tropical Storm Iselle. Because of the widespread recognition of liability issue of this particular tree, removal is necessary to prevent a significant decrease in property value.
Albizia has been recognized by both our state and County as a serious threat. If a property owner does not resolve the problem, the State of Hawaii, through HRS 127A-18 (commonly known as “Act 76”) is authorized to enter private property to remove or mitigate the hazard.  The cost is then billed to the property owner.  Similarly, under County Ordinance #20-22, the County of Hawaii has declared Albizia to be an “unsafe flora” and is authorized to remove hazardous trees with costs passed on to the property owners.  
A list of certified arborists can be found on the BIISC website listed above. When calling for quotes, keep in mind that there may be ways to reduce the cost of mitigation, such as having the tree trimmed back away from threatened structures.  If the tree must be completely removed to mitigate the threat, it may be possible to leave the removed wood in place on your property to reduce costs.  It is important to request that the arborist treat any remaining stumps to prevent regrowth.  
Thank you for taking the time to read this letter.  Please let us know how you intend to handle this hazard within 30 days of this notice.
I/We greatly appreciate your response, 
[SIGNATURE]


